Sandy Lane Nursery and Forest School Newsletter Spring 1 2022



I hope you all had an enjoyable Christmas and New Year and the children are ready for lots of fun and learning in 2022. Staff have created some wonderful experiences for the children to explore and this term Sunshine and Garden rooms have a number of new children and parents/carers joining our Sandy Lane family. We also have two new members of staff, Jess in Sunshine Room and another Emma in Garden Room. A very warm welcome to you all!

For those of you who may not know, thanks to the work of our Friends of Sandy Lane Group the Christmas Bring and Buy and Raffle raised £228.57 towards resources for all our children. Thanks you to everyone who took part.

As parents and carers of children attending Sandy Lane you know what a special place this is. If you have friends, family or neighbours who are looking for a nursery place please encourage them to contact our school office and register for a place with us.

Marcia Head teacher

Reminder

School starters September 2022

If your child is due to start primary school in September 2021 and you have not yet applied for his/her school place, please speak to Jacqui or Janet in the office as soon as possible.

The closing date for applications is 17th January 2022.

Nursery focus

Garden Room - This term's 'big question' is Why is it always cold in winter?

Sunshine Room will be exploring 'What do you know about Winter?'

And the direction for learning for Rainbow Room this half term is 'Who looks after me in Winter?.

Throughout January we will also be taking inspiration from 'World Religion Day' exploring the traditions of a variety of religions which shape the world around us. Find out more on Tapestry

Who's been a 'Playful Penguin' or a 'Have a go Horse' today?

Last half term we introduced some new 'characters' to nursery which the children in garden and sunshine rooms have been using as part of their learning. These characters help the children to recognise which 'Characteristics of Effective Learning' they have demonstrated in their play; things like engagement, motivation and thinking skills. You will see them displayed in the classrooms and it would be helpful if you could talk with children at home when you see them demonstrating these too. Further information on the 'Characteristics of Effective Learning' can be found on our website under the 'Key Information', 'Curriculum' tabs.

Playful Penguin





Creative Cat

Here are our Characteristics Characters!

Have a go horse



Keep on trying Kangaroo

Concentrating Crocodile





Connecting Caterpillar

Friends of Sandy Lane Nursery and Forest School

This is a new group started this year. Our aim is to work together to talk about how we can support the work of the school, in lots of ways, to help all our children and parent/carers as part of the Sandy Lane family. We meet once a half term to talk about things like fundraising ideas, things that could make our school even better and ideas about how we can involve all our families. It's an opportunity to meet with other parent/ carers for a drink and a chat, everyone is welcome and you all have a valuable contribution to make. The dates for the next meeting are Monday 24th Jan am and Friday 28th Jan pm. Further details will be shared on Tapestry. If you would like to join this friendly group please have a chat with me or your child's key worker at drop off/collection.

Good Attendance Is The Key To Good Progress

Please ring the office: 623640 or text: 07415 869045 if your child will not be attending nursery. Make sure your contact details are up to date. We discourage you taking holidays during term time as it is very disruptive to your child's progress. We aim for 97% attendance which equates to just 6 days absence over the year. Obviously this might be taken up with illness so holiday absence on top of this may hinder your child's progress. If time out of school is unavoidable then please ask for and complete an ABSENCE REQUEST form from the office.

Forthcoming Events

Don't forget to check Tapestry and our website for event dates

Garden Room Parent/child cookery session

Community Walks Chinese New Year Winter Olympics

Nursery Website

www.sandylane nursery and forest school.co.uk

The 'Parents' tab will give you ideas on how you can support your child's learning and development at home. You'll find the 'Top Tips' pages under 'Helping your child at home', just choose the room your child attends for home learning ideas. Also in the 'Parent' tab you will find our School Improvement Plan. This document outlines the things we are doing this year to continue our 'outstanding' journey and make school the best it can be for all our children. Parents/carers have an important role to play too and the plan explains how you can help us to be the best we can be. If you have any suggestions about things you would like to see on our website please let us know and we will do our best to include them.

Clothing

As the colder weather descends upon us, we are asking that your child comes to nursery wearing appropriate footwear and possibly layered clothing. We would also ask that your child continues to wear a suitable coat, hat and gloves. Please could you also ensure that your child has a change of clothes as children's play and learning can be a messy business!

You may wish to consider purchasing a school sweatshirt. These can be ordered using the form available on the website under the 'Parent' and 'New Starters tabs or pick up a form in the entrance area. Post your completed form in the box by Monday and your order will be ready for collection on Wednesday each week. We are now able to take card payments at the office and would much prefer you to use this method if at all possible







Rainbow Room Parent and Carers Group

Our new parent and carers group for children attending Rainbow Room starts this half term. If you are interested in joining us for a drink and a chat please just pop along to the staffroom on Wednesday 12th Jan am and pm sessions straight after drop off. You will be very welcome.

2 Tanning Court, WA1 2HF

07583 080521

Mon 4.30-6.00 Tues 12.00-2.00

foodbank

Wed 10.30-12.30 Thurs and Fri 2.00-2.00

School Holidays

School will close on Friday 18th

February, and re-open on Monday 28th February.

Snack Money Payment

The charge for snack can be found on the school website under the 'Parents' then 'New Starters' tabs. Some families choose to pay for the full school year, most pay termly but you also have the option to pay half termly. We are now



able to take card payments at the office and would much prefer parents/carers to use this option if at all possible. We understand however that a small number of you may prefer to pay online or by cash. You will receive a text message as a reminder when payment is due with the cost

Rhyme Time

Each half term staff will post the songs and rhymes children will be learning with links to where you can find them on line. This will enable you to practice them at home with your child. We would love to see photos and video's of your child practicing at home.

Can you guess some of the rhymes for this half term.? Check Tapestry to see if you're right







Something to Celebrate

Birthdays this half term: Skylar, Kian, Shyler, Elsie, Teddy, Rachael, Toby, David, Dua, Miley, Avie, Nicolas, Coco, Archie, Skylar, Chloe, Joseph, Oliver

Staff: Maxine, Emma, Holly, Jamie, Karen



TAPESTRY ONLINE LEARNING JOURNAL

We hope you are all enjoying viewing the photos and observations of learning staff share on Tapestry each week. We love to read parent/carers comments on these posts and the images you share of your child's home learning. The information you provide helps staff to learn more about

your child's interests and engagement in learning at home.

Home Learning—Staff also post a range of weekly home learning activities on Tapestry. As partners in your child's learning and development it is important that you support your child to complete these activities, many of which will enable them to gain extra practice and link experiences they have had in nursery. Please log in to Tapestry regularly throughout each week to ensure you keep up to date with these home learning challenges. If you have any questions about home learning or are having difficulty accessing Tapestry please speak to your child's key worker who will be happy to help

Early Reading—Did You Know?

Children's spoken language supports reading and writing. In order to make a good start in reading and writing, children need to have an adult listen to them and talk with them. Speaking and listening is also important for reading and writing. Even everyday activities such as



preparing meals, tidying up, putting shopping away and getting ready to go out offer you the chance to talk with your child, explaining what you are doing. Through these activities, children hear the way language is put together into sentences for a purpose. Books are a rich source of new words for your child too; words you wouldn't use in everyday conversations appear in books. Children need to have a wide vocabulary to understand the meaning of books, so read aloud and share books with your child as often as you can. As well as being something they will enjoy, your child will have the opportunity to hear new words and begin to understand their meaning through the story.

As part of their home learning every child brings home a book each week. If you would like to change these books more frequently please speak to your child's key worker who will show you where these books are kept so you can help your child to choose a new one.